
Minutes
StrasburgTownshipPlanningCommission

November11, 2024

TheStrasburg Township Planning Commission (PC) heldtheirregular meeting onMonday,  
November 11, 2024, at7:00p.m. attheStrasburg Township Municipal building, 400Bunker Hill
Road. Present wereJaniceBowermaster, JohnFisher, BradLeaman, BillPotter, TerrySmith
andJoshua Weaver.   

Guests: Claudia Shenk, Aislynn Herbst, Carson Stoltzfus

Themeeting wascalled toorderat7:00p.m.  

Publiccomment wasinvited. There wasnone.  

OnamotionbyFisher/Bowermaster, thePCvotedunanimously toapprove theminutes of
October 14, 2024, assubmitted.    

PC2024-04, 605BunkerHillRoadwastabledagainattherequest oftheapplicant.  

CU2024-02, 35Prospect Road, Prospect RoadAssociates wasreviewed. Shenk, Herbstand
Stoltzfus provided thefollowing:  

Acluster development isproposed
Thesubject property isapproximately 18: withapproximately 15located intheTownship
zonedR1and3located intheBorough zonedR2
Thedevelopment willbesimilar totheMeadows ofStrasburg beingconstructed across
Prospect Road
Therewillbe30% openspace intheTownship portionandadditional openspaceinthe
Borough portion
Itwillbeserved bypublicwaterandsewer
Thesubject property issurrounded byresidential properties
Themainentrance isdirectly opposite OldOrchard RoadintheMeadows
Therewillbeanemergency access driveconnecting withPrecision Avenue
Aspartofthedevelopment, thedemolition ofanexisting dwelling ontheproperty is
proposed
Thedwelling isontheComprehensive Planlistofhistoric resources asaLevel3
structure
Thedwelling islocated inaproposed stormwater management basin
Thedwelling wasbuiltin1890andlastrenovated inthe1960-70’s
Thelocation isnotidealintheproposed designandproposed stormwater management
wouldhavetobereconfigured
Several buildable lotscouldbelostifthedwelling isretained
Theactualcondition andstructural integrity ofthedwelling havenotbeenfullyassessed
bytheapplicant



ThePCmembers pushed backondemolishing theexisting dwelling citingrecentexamples of
thesameargument byotherdevelopers whichweredenied. ThePCrecommended removing
theoutbuildings, keeping thedwelling andrenovating tocreatea “flagship” historic property at
theentrance tothedevelopment. ThePCalsostrongly recommended theapplicants fully
assess thestructural integrity andcondition ofthedwelling inpreparation fortheupcoming
conditional usehearing withtheBoardofSupervisors.  

OnamotionbyPotter/Fisher, thePCvotedunanimously toforward theplantotheSupervisors
witharecommendation toapprove thecluster development.  

ThePCtooknoactionontheproposed demolition andwillleavethatfortheBoardof
Supervisors todetermine.  

Therebeingnofurtherbusiness beforethePC, themeeting adjourned at7:30p.m.  

Judith Willig
Recording Secretary


